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0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ $ÅÓË . . . 
Bob Gross, Senior Pastor 

 

Dear Members and Friends of E & R Church, 
 
While in high school our Boy Scout troop formed a 
bowling league comprised of members of the troop. 
One year, the team I was on earned first place. The 
trophy sits on my dresser to this day. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our teams were intentionally random so that we 
were not competing in our usual patrols. We noticed 
that several of the other teams had members that 
were looking for personal gain. They wanted the 
ÐÁÔÃÈÅÓ ÆÏÒ Ȱ(ÉÇÈ 'ÁÍÅȟȱ Ȱ(ÉÇÈ 3ÅÒÉÅÓȱ ÁÎÄ ÓÕÃÈȢ 
Our team took a different approach. We decided to 
support each other and simply bowl ÏÕÒ ÂÅÓÔȢ 4ÈÁÔȭÓ 
ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ ×Å ÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÐÌÁÃÅȢ )ȭÖÅ ËÅÐÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÒÏÐÈÙ 
because it reminds me of the value of teamwork. 
 
I am energized and humbled that God has called me 
to serve as your Senior Pastor. I look forward to 
getting to know and working with each of you. To 
help make that happen, I want to issue a few 
invitations:  
 
o I invite you to worship. Through worship we 
ÌÅÁÒÎȟ ÇÒÏ× ÁÎÄ ÁÒÅ ÆÏÒÍÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢ )ȭÌÌ 
be leading worship beginning on September 6 th . 

o I invite you to make an appointment to stop by 
the church for a chat, or meet me at the 
Steaming Cup for coffee and conversation. I 
welcome invitations to come to your home, or 
workplace, as well.  

o I invite you to pray for me, as I have been 
praying for you. 

 
 

This is an exhilarating time for 
the Evangelical and Reformed 
United Church of Christ. I 
believe that through our 
shared ministry, God will be at 
work deepening our faith, 
broadening our vision and 
expanding our service in 
Waukesha, the State of 
Wisconsin and beyond.  
 

)ÔȭÓ ÎÏÔ ÍÙ ÇÏÁÌ ÔÏ ÅÁÒÎ ÁÎÙ 
ÆÉÒÓÔ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÔÒÏÐÈÉÅÓȢ )ȭÄ ÒÁÔÈÅÒ ÂÕÉÌÄ Á ÔÅÁÍ ÁÎÄ ÇÉÖÅ ÔÈÅ 
glory to God. As, together, we foster the spiritual growth 
of a community of devoted followers of Christ we will 
ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÅ ÔÏ×ÁÒÄ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÂÅÌÏÖÅÄ community. 
  

On the journey, 
Rev. Dr. Bob Gross 
 

Say cheese! 
 

Please see the 
special insert at the end 
of our ȰTrumpetȱ newsletter for details about getting 
your picture taken for our new directory in a few 
weeks!(September 30 th  ɀ October 3 rd ) 
 

No purchase is required!  Every group will receive a FREE 
8 x 10 picture and a new directory for participating, plus 
you may be eligible for a couple special promotions as well!  
 

 

Beyond Sunday . . . 
Brigette Unger, Church Office 

 

We hope youȭve been enjoying our 
weekly church email sharing prayer 
requests, reminders, etc.  If ÙÏÕȭÄ 
like to share something with the 
congregation, please email or leave a 
note in the church office by Tuesday 
each week and it will be included in 
the email later that week.  

 

If you ÈÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÅÍÁÉÌÓȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÍÁËÅ ÓÕÒÅ 
the office has your correct email address.  
 

If you dÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÅÍÁÉÌȟ ÐÒÉÎÔÅÄ ÃÏÐÉÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ each 
week at the hospitality table for your convenience. 
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Make a joyful noise to the Lord  
Ralph Schultz, Minister of Visitation 
 

 As members and friends of the Evangelical and 
Reformed United Church of Christ begin this new 

chapter in our church 
life, let me suggest that 
we read Psalm 100 and 
then live it. 
 

The Psalm begins: 
ȰMake a joyful noise to 

the Lord, all the lands! Serve the Lord with gladness. 
Come iÎÔÏ ÈÉÓ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÃÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÉÎÇÉÎÇȦȱ 
 

There are numerous reasons for making a joyful noise 
to the Lord. The call of Reverend Bob Gross to be are 
installed pastor/teacher is reason enough to make 
joyful noises. There are more.  Almost every Sunday 
there is a new family at worship. Greet them with 
extreme hospitality. Call or send a note to that 
individual or family we've not seen at worship in a 
while. Invite them to come and offer praise to God  
 

ȰKnow that the Lord is God! It is God who has made us 
and we are God's. We are God's people and the sheep of 
'ÏÄ΄Ó ÐÁÓÔÕÒÅȢȱ 
 

As we remind ourselves 
that the church is God's, 
the Psalmist recalls that 
God is the shepherd 
and we are the sheep. 
The sheep follow the 
leading/guiding of the shepherd. Let us allow God to 
lead our new pastor and give him the opportunity to 
lead us in traditional and exciting new ways. 
 

ȰEnter his gates with thanksgiving and his courts with 
praise.  Give thanks to God, bless God's ÎÁÍÅȢȱ 
 

There is nothing more encouraging to a new pastor then 
seeing a full church each Sunday. Some of us have been 

on vacation; some have fallen away for 
whatever reason; some have simply 
gotten out of the habit of worship. Let's 
resolve to be at worship and make 
joyful noises (hymns) to the Lord. 
Following worship, take the time to 
greet the pastor, thanking him for his 
worship leadership and offering to be 
of assistance in helping him and his 
family become acclimated to our 

church and community. 
 

Ȱ&ÏÒ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄ ÉÓ ÇÏÏÄȠ God's steadfast love endures 
forever and God's faithfulness to all generations.ȱ 
 

 
 

 
As Rev. Bob and we, as members and friends, become 
acquainted, work together and envision exciting new 
things for our church, we will be reminded of God's 
presence and goodness.  We will feel God's love as we 
support one another in joyful times and during life 
hurts. As attendance increases, as new programs are 
developed, as our understanding of what it means to be 
God's church becomes clear, we will be experiencing 
God's faithfulness to us, as it has been present in our 
past and will always be present in our future. 
 

Rejoice as you read again Psalm 100 and think of ways 
you/we can make this Psalm come alive! 
 
 
 

Hope Center Meal Program  

 

One of the ways our congregation helps the Hope 
Center each year is by volunteering for their 
Wednesday Night Meal Program.  We are next 
scheduled to serve on September 2nd.  We meet at the 
Hope Center at 5 pm and are usually finished by 7 pm.   
We need help with cakes and servers for this event.  
Please sign-up at the Welcome Table for the 
opportunity to help with this community program. 
 

The Hope Center is a ministry committed to serving 
ÔÈÏÓÅ ÉÎ ÎÅÅÄ ÉÎ 7ÁÕËÅÓÈÁ #ÏÕÎÔÙȢ )Æ ÙÏÕȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ 
help in the future, please see Brigette in the office for  
the requirements & guidelines for our group. 
 

 

Hope Center 5th Annual Run/Walk  
 

Enjoy a beautiful morning at Frame Park in Waukesha 
on Saturday October 3 rd  ÆÏÒ (ÏÐÅ #ÅÎÔÅÒȭÓ υth Annual 
Run/Walk. After the race, stay and enjoy the 1/2 mile 
Kids Fun Run followed by music, food, raffle, and an 
awards ceremony.  Awards will be awarded to 1st, 2nd, 
and 3rd place male and female overall winners of the 
5k Run. All children who participate in the 1/2 mile 
Kids Fun Run will receive wristbands.  Friendly the 
Eagle be there to start the Kids Race! 
 

 

Sign up a team! Get your own team logo on the back of 
your shirts (Additional costs may apply). Every TEAM 
that raises over $500 will get their logo for free. 
Everyone that raises $100+ will get a Hope Center 
Run/Walk wristband!  Sign up today at: 
http://www.hopecenterwi.org/events.html  

http://www.hopecenterwi.org/events.html
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Ugandan Kids Choir  
 

The Ugandan Kids Choir Concert on 
Sunday, August 9th was a fantastic 
and entertaining treat!!! Their enthusiasm, 
smiles and love 
for the Lord 
was obvious. 
Their generous 
hugs were 
utterly 
contagious and 
their passion 
and energy for 
their song and 
dance was 
absolutely incredible! Thank you to everyone who 
came out to support their mission as they travel across 

the country to 
bring joy to 
the people of 
America. We 
hope to have 
them back 
again and 
again!!  
 
 

 

If you were 
unable to 
come see 

them perform, but would like to give them a special gift, 
please go to childcareworldwide.org  and click the 
donate now  button or to be a blessing of a whole 
different sort ɀ Click sponsor a child , where your 
monthly gift will change the life of a special child in need.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Special thanks to 
the host families 
and to those that 
helped organize 
and serve the 
meals, etc. Their 
short visit was 
warm and 
welcoming and a 
huge success 
thanks to:  

 
 
Sue & Harry Manzke,  
Roy & JoEllen 
Meidenbauer,  
Carla Oman, 
Rosemary Riemer ,  
Brigette, Madison,  Kennedy  
& Carter Unger  and Pastor 
Tom Williams.   
 

 
The Ugandan Kids 
Choir surely 
touched our hearts 
and their visit was 
an extra special 
blessing to us all!! 
 

Joab, Carol, Kasim, Aidah, Julius, Millicent, 
Jonathan, Robinah, Tonny & Joan 

Plus Chaperones Susanna, Esther & Florence 

Thank you to everyone that gave a special gift to the 
Ugandan Kids Choir! E & R Church gave a combined total 
of nearly $4000!! Their mission is all volunteer, so every 
dollar helps them to continue on their journey across the 
US and provides hope and a future for numerous other 

children in Uganda. You will have another opportunity to 
support them during our Lifetouch Portrait sessions. 

Please be as generous as you can!!! 
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September  Notes 
from the Sunday school  set  
Mary Ann Proffitt, Christian Ed Director 

 
 

 
Ȱ4ÈÁÔȭÓ 3Ï #ÏÏÌ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌȱ is now finished.  
Thank you to the volunteers who helped upstairs 
during the summer!  We had a great time learning 
about acceptance and being a good friend through 
the Bible stories of Jesus and the tax collectors and 
the friendship between Jonathan and David.     

 
'ÏÄȭÓ 'ÒÅÁÔ 
Production:  Behind 
the Scenes with the 
Bible  will get 
underway on Sunday, 
September 13 th !   We 
will be starting out 
the year with our 
Bible Blastoff where 
the kids will learn more about the parts of the Bible, 
like the concordance, some of the books of the Bible, 
ÁÎÄ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÌÏÏË ÕÐ ÖÅÒÓÅÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ "ÉÂÌÅȢ  $ÏÎȭÔ ÍÉÓÓ 
out on the fun of the first day! 

 
Our mission projects 
will also continue this 
year!  We want to 
actively involve the kids 
in community and global 
service projects and 
help them see what a 
difference they can 
ÍÁËÅ ÉÎ ÐÅÏÐÌÅȭÓ ÌÉÖÅÓȢ  
There will be three 

different projects during the year.  The first will 
involve helping people in our community and will 
continue probably to around Christmas at which 
time we will begin a new mission that will involve 
helping people in our country in some way and the 
third and final mission will involve helping people 
in another country.  This continues to be great fun 
and the kids are starting to realize that they can 
make a difference too!  
 
 

One other reminder . . . for now, we will continue to 
have Family Sunday services  the first Sunday of 
every month, beginning in October that will include 
all the Sunday school children including the 
preschool/Kindergarten class.  All the children will 
be invited up in the beginning of the service for a 
ÓÈÏÒÔ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÍÅÓÓÁÇÅ ÂÙ ÍÅ ÁÎd then either the 
Preschoolers/Kindergarteners and/or the 
Elementary school children will sing a song that they 
have learned.  At the end of that time the children 
will return to their parents.  If your child is 3 years of 
age, they are welcome to then go to Child Care 
located across from the elevator.   
 

Sept 13th  First Day of God's Great Production -
Behind the Scenes with the Bible 
(Sunday school)  

 

Oct 24th  Fall Festival  
 

I so enjoy working with your children and am 
excited about the new Sunday school year! If you 
ever have any questions, please feel free to contact 
me, Mary Ann Proffitt. God bless you all. 
 

 
 
Next youth group meeting will be Sunday, September 
20th after church!  We will be discussing our fall plans!!  
All kids going into confirmation/7th grade through 
high school are a part of youth group so please come to 
the meeting!!!  Bring a friend to the meetings or any of 
the events listed above!!! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Child Care   
 

Childcare is available during the 
church service for all children  
ages 3 & under in the room 
across from  the Elevator.  
 

All adult helpers have had a 
background check & are assisted 
by another adult or a High School student. 
 

We are in need of some additional Childcare 
workers, please let the Church office know if 

you would be willing  to join  the team!!  
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Youth Group  News 
Mary Ann Proffitt 
 

A HUGE THANK 
YOU!!!! To our 
wonderful parent 
volunteers who 
helped with our 
youth mission 
weekend: 
Laura Armstrong, Anna Maile, Jamie Knoll  
and Dawn Coryell!  A huge thank you as well to 
Pastor Williams  for his idea for the youth to plan 
and do the entire Sunday service. Thank you for 
giving them encouragement to spread their wings as 
well as God's word.   

 
There were 9 girls 
who participated in 
the Youth Mission 
Weekend.   
 
Friday afternoon the 
girls helped at the 
Hunger Task force 
boxing food for the 

Stockbox program which gives out boxes of food to 
seniors in need on a monthly basis.  They boxed 560 
boxes of food in 3 hours and demonstrated great 
teamwork amongst themselves and with a small 
group of interns from SC Johnson!  Friday evening, 
the girls worked on planning the Sunday service and 
then went bowling at 10:00pm which included pizza 
and soda and then back to church for a little sleep.  
 
Saturday morning the girls had breakfast at church, 
and then went to Linden Heights to do a craft 
project with the residents.  They ate lunch in the 
gazebo and then went to Linden Grove to play 
Bingo with the residents in the afternoon.  The 
relationships and interactions between the 
residents and the kids that day were truly 
heartwarming to see.  It was then back to church to 
make tacos for the residents at Richards Place and 
bake cakes for the 
Loaves and Fishes 
meal to be served 
by our church the 
next day.  The girls 
then finished 
working on and 
practiced the 
service for the next 
morning.  It was a very busy but rewarding mission 
weekend!   

Pop Tab Program 
 

Thank you for all the 
donations so far!!! Please 
continue to save your 
soda can pop tabs to 
raise money for the 
Ronald McDonald 
House.  Saving pop tabs 
is easy! They're compact, 

with a high concentration of recyclable aluminum. 
Since 2000, recycling little aluminum tabs on the 
tops of soda cans has generated nearly $270,000 for 
the Ronald McDonald House. Revenue from 
recycling these little bits of aluminum helps provide 
a "home away from home" for families whose 
seriously ill children are undergoing treatment in 
the Milwaukee area. Spread the word to your family, 
friends and co-workers! Look for the Ronald 
McDonald House box on the welcome table.   
 
Next youth group meeting 
will be Sunday, 
September 20 th  after 
church !  We will be 
discussing our fall plans!! 
All kids going into 
confirmation/7th grade 
through high school are a 
part of youth group so please come to the meeting!!!  
Bring a friend to the meetings or any Youth event. 
 

Fall Scholarship Checks 
 
)Æ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÁÌÒÅÁÄÙ 
picked up your/your 
ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ scholarship 
check, they are 
available in the 
church office. A 

signature is required to pick up the check. Thank you! 
 

Wishing all of our students and scholarships recipients 
a successful and enlightening year! 

 
AM Choir 
Rueck Ruecktenwald 

 

The choir will next sing ȰNearer my 
'ÏÄ ÔÏ 4ÈÅÅȱ on September  13th .  
#ÏÍÅ ÊÏÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÏÕÐ ÔÏ ÓÈÁÒÅ 'ÏÄȭÓ 
Word through music.  The final 
prelude piece will be the song so 
singers may hear the piece before we sing.  
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7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ Fellowship  
Sue Manzke, President 

!Ô ÏÕÒ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 'ÕÉÌÄ ÖÏÔÅÄ ÔÏ 
change our name to 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ &ÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ.  We are 
hoping that the new name will be more welcoming and 
modern.  So you will no longer see anything referring to 

Guild.  Any check, 
though, can still be made 
ÏÕÔ ÔÏ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 'ÕÉÌÄ ÓÏ 
×Å ÄÏÎȭÔ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ 
the name on the 
checking account and 
buy new checks. Please 
see one of us if you have 

any questions . . . AND . . .  please feel free to join us at 
one of our meetings.  They are on the first Monday of 
February, April, June, August, October and 
December.  There is no application or initiation or 
anything required to join us!   
 

Our Annual Ham Supper and 
Shoparama is quickly coming up 
on October 10 th. Shopping will 
begin at 3pm and dinner at 4pm. 
We have 12 wonderful vendors 
including: OnesieTwosie, 
Tastefully Simple, Perfectly 
0ÏÓÈȟ -ÁÒÙÏÎ 7ÉÅÓÅÎÔÈÁÌȭÓ 
An Extra Tote, Tupperware, Thirty One, Norwex, 
Silpada, Miche and Debbie Hink ȭs Sewing Products. 
 

As you can see you will easily be able to start your 
Christmas Shopping with us!!  Please tell your friends 
about our affair.  If you would like a poster please see 
Brigette in the office or Sue Manzke or use the one that 
will be in the bulletin.  We can print larger ones too.  
 

Our menu will be the same as in the past because we 
have had so many compliments.  Plus, we will have our 
usual array of homemade desserts!! Come join us!! 

 
 
 
 

 
The Fellowship has purchased two small upholstery 
cleaner type machines in order to clean the chairs in the 
fellowship area and the pews that have stains on them. 

On October 17 th , we 
will be enjoying a 
7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 2ÅÔÒÅÁÔ ÁÔ ÏÕÒ 
church.  The guest 
speaker will be 
Elizabeth Murphy  ɀ  
Ȭ4ÒÕÓÔÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÎÁÍÅÓ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭ.  The cost is $10 per 
person.  We will have coffee and donuts from 9-9:30 
with the program starting at 9:30.  Lunch will also be 
provided.  Watch the next Trumpet for more 
details.  This event is certainly open to the public, so 
please encourage your friends, relatives and neighbors 
to join us.  If you have a problem with the cost please 
contact Brigette in the Church office. 
 

In November we will have our 
annual Racine Kringle Sale . . . 
watch next monthȭÓ 4ÒÕÍÐÅÔ ÆÏÒ 
sale & delivery dates.  There will 
be at least 3 Sundays to purchase 
and order and you will need to 
pay when you place your order. 

 

We will also be doing a drive for Christmas Clearing 
Council again this year.  You will see the barrel for toys 
and gift cards when it is ready to start.  We will have 
more information in the next trumpet.  So start buying 
toys that you see that are on sale.  Please see Toni 
Knutson if you have any questions. 
 

Hopefully you are all knitting 
and crocheting for the 
Hat/Mitten/Scarf tree.  I know 
for a fact that the Hope Center 
truly appreciates all of our 
items.  It is great knowing that 
there are some folks that are 
being kept a little warmer 
because of our beautiful 
donations.  The tree will go up in November as usual, so 
keep those nimble fingers moving!!! 
 

Doris Dowling is encouraging everyone to stop in at our 
library at the end of the East/West hall.  There is an 
abundance of excellent books for you to enjoy.  With 
Fall and colder weather around the corner it might be 
good to have a couple good books around to read. 
 

$ÏÎȭÔ ÍÉÓÓ ÏÕÒ ÎÅØÔ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÏÎ 
Monday, October 5 th  at 6:30pm .  
 

Please Note: 7ÅȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÁËÉÎÇ Á ÇÒÏÕÐ 
picture at the next meeting to be 

included in the new Directory so please plan to attend! 
 

7ÁÔÃÈ ÎÅØÔ ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ 4ÒÕÍÐÅÔ ÆÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÏÎ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ &ÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐȦȦȦ 


